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Regular Session – October 5, 2020

The Mad River Township Trustees met in regular session Monday, October 5, 2020 via Facebook Live from the township road department building due to the COVID-19 crisis.

Present:   Trustees Bob McClure, Todd Pettit, Jay Young and Fiscal Officer David Rudy.  

Trustee McClure called the meeting to order at 7:46 pm. 

Trustee Pettit moved to suspend the reading of the minutes from the September 21, 2020 regular session. Seconded by Trustee Young, motion carried 3-0. 

Trustee Young moved to approve the minutes of the September 21, 2020 regular session.  Seconded by Trustee Pettit. Motion carried 3-0.   

DEPARTMENT REPORTS
Enon Fire and EMS 
Chief Tim Wendling stated the department had 1,297 runs YTD, which is down 204 runs from 2019.  There were 134 runs in September. The new Horton medic is here and having striping and radio installed and will be in service soon.  

Hustead Fire
No report available.

 Hustead EMS
No report available.
   
Sheriff	
Trustee Pettit read the report for Deputy Baldwin. Brandon responded to 39 calls for service, 4 arrests, 5 traffic stops and 15 assists of other departments from September 21 to October 5, 2020.  He received a number of complaints about reckless driving and running of the stop sign at South Tecumseh and Dillard Road, so he conducted extra stationary patrols in the area.  On September 23, Brandon was dispatched to a car vs child in the Pleasant Valley Mobile Home Park. Only minor injuries were sustained. 

Road and Cemetery
Trustee Pettit read a report from Don O’Conner.  Twenty-four catch basins were repaired in Holiday Valley and Hunters Glen.  The county was contacted for use of the crack sealer to seal the repairs.  Ditch work is ongoing on Dayton Springfield Road, Parkridge Acres, Lindair Acres, as well as Hagan Road, Hustead Road and Red Oak Circle.  The trucks are going to have DOT inspections before winter.  Don will start road mowing this week.  Don asked the trustees to remind the public that basketball goals along the side of streets in the right of ways need to be removed prior to winter.  In the cemetery, mowing and weed eating are in progress and all of the fall foundations are poured.  Don is waiting on the lot markers for the new sections of the cemetery. 
   
Fiscal Officer Rudy stated that with the help of Trustee Pettit, an application was completed to try to obtain an OPWC grant for 2021 to repair and repave sections of local roads.  He also presented Trustee McClure with the credit card statement for review.

OLD BUSINESS
Trustee McClure stated that Bob Juric dropped off information regarding the scenic river designation for the Mad River.  Trustee Young does know someone who lives on the Little Miami in a scenic river area and the trustees want to make sure that the property rights of the individuals along the scenic river are not affected by the designation. They asked the township residents to send an email if they had a comment.  

Trustee Pettit asked if there was any movement on the speed limit in the Bluffs of Enon.  Trustees would like to set the limit at 25MPH for the plat.  

Trustee Pettit did tour the county dispatch center and felt the center was well run, with each station having three computer screens, flip charts and other resources.  The new center when completed with be even more state of the art.  Trustee Young will be making a visit as well.  Trustee McClure did make contact with a Green Township trustee about dispatching.


  
NEW BUSINESS
Trustee Young noted that Hustead had the annual maintenance on the generator and there was an issue.  The service company would like to perform 2-hour load test to diagnose a possible glitch in the computer board.  The additional cost would be $445, for a total of around $1,100.  Trustee Young moved to proceed with the service of the generator, seconded by Trustee Pettit. Motion carried 3-0.

At 8:00 pm, Trustee McClure moved to enter into executive session for the purpose of discussing employment of public employees.  Seconded by Trustee Pettit, the motion carried 3-0.

At 10:18pm, Trustee McClure moved to come out of executive session. Seconded by Trustee Pettit, motion carried 3-0.

Trustee McClure stated that there has been discussion about the future of local dispatching and the employment of the dispatchers.  Trustee Pettit noted after the meeting with Chris Clark at the dispatch center, that the switch to the county dispatch center to provide the best service for the township residents. Trustee Pettit noted that the cost for the county dispatch would be $22/run for the first 2,000, then $21/per run for the next 1,000 runs.  The department has been averaging around 2,000 annual runs.  The trustees do not want to take anything away from the local dispatchers especially with the system they are working with.  The trustees are not able to provide the technology that the county dispatch system has for them. 

Trustee McClure moved to move the dispatching services for the Enon Fire Department currently provided by the local dispatchers to the county dispatching service effective December 1, 2020.  Seconded by Trustee Pettit, motion carried 3-0. (Resolution 2020-019) Trustee McClure noted the December date was to give the fire department time to make sure everything affected by the transfer, including radio reprogramming, tornado siren reprogramming and other needs can be addressed.

At 10:24pm, Trustee Young moved to adjourn, seconded by Trustee Pettit. Motion carried 3-0.
